
PPPP

GREAT NORTH MEDICAL GROUP

PATIENT FORUM MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY 15th DECEMBER 2020
Attendees:
	Barbara Matthewman
	Patient Forum Chair

	Jayne Briggs
	Patient Representative

	Diana Foster
	Patient Representative

	Michael Hague
	Patient Representative

	John Hynes
	Patient Representative

	Steven Lyons
	Patient Representative

	Linda Mitchell
	Patient Representative

	Ian Mitchell
	Patient Representative

	Georgina Newnham
	Patient Representative


Apologies:
Ann Brown - Patient Representative
Mary Bieris - Patient Representative
Frank Bryan - Patient Representative
Thomas Crehan - Patient Representative

Roy Dean - Patient Representative
Ann Hague - Patient Representative
Moravian Muscroft - Patient Representative 
Linda Pinder - Patient Representative
Brian Rawson - Patient Representative
Yvonne Rawson - Patient Representative
Margaret Sutcliffe - Patient Representative
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	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes of the last meeting.
	These were all believed to be a true record. 
	

	Introduction
	
	

	Patient Forum  Venue

	This month Patient Forum Meeting was held via video link due to the current social distancing regulations set by the government for Corona Virus
	

	Guest Speaker


	No guest speaker

	

	Doncaster Wide Network Patient Forum Meetings

	Steve Lyons and Diana Foster attend the Wider Doncaster network forum meetings, they are held on the fourth Friday of the month. 
        Feedback from the Health Watch Meeting                                               
The Health Watch meeting will be held Thursday 17th December via video

Link.  Updates will be shared at the next Patient Forum Meeting                                   
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	Staff Updates

	No staff updates

	

	Temporary changes  within the practice 

as a result of Corona Virus
 
	1. All appointment requests are added to the GP telephone triage list. 
The GP’s will try to discourage patients from attending the surgery where possible to minimise the risk of infection to both patients and staff.    
2. Video consultations can take place by a system called AccuRX as long as the patient has the technology required.  This system allows the Doctor to send a link to the patient’s telephone permitting  photos to be shared to help with diagnosis
3. Safety precautions have been put in place for patients who have no alternative but to attend the surgery.  A one way system for entry and exit has been introduced, face masks are mandatory before entering the building, and temperature checks and hand sanitization will be carried out on arrival.  This system is working very effectively
4. Parents attending with children will be asked not to bring siblings

5. The practice is working very hard during these unprecedented times to continue to provide the high level of care that our patients expect from us; at times this has been difficult due to staff shortages.  We ask that you please bear with us during this difficult time

	

	Corona Virus Vaccination Update
	The central PCN area for Doncaster goes live as a pilot week 

Commencing 14th December 2020.

The practice is waiting for confirmation from Doncaster CCG for our vaccination programme to begin.  This information will be circulated once we have been informed.
Doncaster North patients will be vaccinated at Adwick Leisure Centre in Woodlands, patients 80 years and over are the first to be prioritised.

The Vaccination:
There are 975 injections per vile and have a limited life of 3.5 days after this time the vile will have to destroyed. 
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The process of giving the vaccine: 
· Patients will be offered an appointments slot 
· on arrival they will be asked questions on their current health and whether they have any known allergies

· After the injection has been administered they will have to wait for approximately 15 minutes to make sure there are no side effects
The Practice would like to apologise in advance if there is a delay in delivering our routine services while the Covid vaccination is taking place.

We will be working extremely hard to make sure that we cause as little disruption as possible.  Please be patient and bear with us.  This is new to us all. 


	

	Flu Vaccinations
	Flu Vaccinations are now being offered to patients 50-64 years of age.  

Patients in this cohort will receive a text message. 

	

	Update on services held at the Practice 
	Blood tests, Cervical Screening and Depo Provera injections are now running normally
Ear syringing, Minor surgery, Cryotherapy and Spirometry are still suspended until further notice 
The Practice Nurses and Health Care Assistants are in the process of looking through medical records of patients that are due Chronic Disease management reviews.  
The Health Care Assistants will carry out a pre assessment appointment which includes: 

Blood Pressure monitoring, Blood tests if required and Diabetic foot checks, after receiving the results the Practice Nurse will contact the patient.
The practice is working in accordance with the guidance set by NHS England we are trying to increase the number of patients attending the practice but we are still very conscious that patient and staff safety is paramount.                                             
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	Redmond Centre

	I have received an email from Jayne Briggs informing us that with regret we can no longer use the facilities at the centre to hold our monthly meetings. The building is to be used by the SMILE Adult Learning Disability Day Service

The Redmond Centre has been very welcoming over the last 2 years and we are very grateful to them for allowing us to hold our meetings there.  

In the short term the meetings will continue via Zoom video link
I will be contacting the Bullcroft Memorial Hall to enquire about the cost  of renting a room 
                           
	

	Wound Care
	I would like to apologise for the discrepancy in the information that was shared in yesterday’s meeting regarding wound care and the tier system, 
There was a miscommunication In how the tier system was interpreted.
Please see information below
The CCG have changed the service requirements and will no longer be delivering the service to tier 3 patients.  Nursing staff will be attending training sessions to treat tier 2 patients.  
The Tiers are as follows:

Tier 1

Sutures and steristrips etc.
Tier 2

Skin tears and packs etc.

Tier 3

Ulcerations

Tier 3 patients will be referred to Single Point Access who will then contact them to arrange to be seen at the hub in Askern

The practice apologises for the inconvenience that this may cause but it is beyond our control
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	Mental Health Crisis Line Launched
	RDaSH have launched a Freephone mental health crisis line:

The new number is 0800 804 8999 and will replace the current number of 01302 566999. For the time being both numbers will be in use to ensure anyone in crisis who has the old number can still receive the help they need.


	

	Pure Physiotherapy Mobilisation Update
	We have received an email from

Tom Beadle( NHS Services Operations Manager Specialist Physiotherapist) 

Discussions have taken place with each PCN individually to discuss the FCP roll out of Pure Physiotherapy Mobilisation.
Patients having problems that affect their neck, back, joints and muscles can be assessed/triaged and given advice a by Musculoskeletal First Contact Practitioner.  Red flags will be referred on appropriately
Patients that are suffering with such problems will be asked if they are happy to see a FCP rather than a GP. He or she is an expert Physiotherapist with specialist training to be able to see all of these conditions, assist with any relevant medication and organise any tests or referrals.  
The exclusion criteria:

· Acutely unwell

· Children under 14

· Medical management of Rheumatoid conditions

· Non Musculoskeletal women’s health, antenatal and post-natal problems

· Medication reviews

· Neurological and Respiratory conditions

· Acute mental crisis

· Patients who do not want to  see or speak to a FCP (first point musculoskeletal practitioner)

	

	Actions/Suggestions and Questions to Take Forward

	Issues Taken from Virtual group what haven’t been addressed in the meeting:
The procedure for follow up after a new medication has been started
1. Chestnut Pharmacy have several duplicate notices displayed on the walls patients feel that the main message could easily be missed

2. The running loop of the telephone recorded message is very negative repeatedly commenting on abusive behaviour, it would make patients feel better if it was more positive message
3. The cancellations of elective surgery impacting on the GP’s
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	Doncaster Carers Reach Out Service 

Now based at Unit 4 Stonecross House

Doncaster Road

Kirk Sandall

DN3 1QS

	

	Positive Feedback


	1. Well done - the decorating throughout Woodlands branch is very impressive

2. The Saturday flu clinics have been very professional and well organised 

3. The new telephone system is a vast improvement

4. We should capitalise on the positive feedback that we receive on our website and Facebook page

5. Excellent sharing of Facebook information

	

	For Information
	There is a foodbank held at Bullcroft Memorial Hall every Monday.

Please share and distribute this information


	

	Speaker 
	Dennis Atkin a friend of one of our Forum members has secured a new role as Public Governor (Doncaster) for Doncaster Bassetlaw Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust.  He has expressed an interest in joining one of our meetings, he has a particular interest in how cohesive the arrangements are between patients, GP practice and Doncaster and Bassetlaw Hospitals.

The forum have asked that he be invited to our next meeting

	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting to be arranged and will be by zoom video link
On behalf of the GP’s, Management and Practice Staff we thank you for your attendance 
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And a safe and healthy new year
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